

## ROERICH MUSEUM PRESS

FRANCES R. GRANT Director 310 RIVERSIDE DRIVE NEW YORK, N. Y. Telephone: CLARKSON 1700

June 24 1931

The Roerich Museum Press would like to say that on September 11th we sent to Dr. Chklaver 200 greeting cards. On December 22nd we received a letter from Dr. Chklaver to the effect that these had not been received by him, to which we replied as follows: (letter dated Jan. 2)

"Dear Dr. Chklaver:

We have received your letter of December 2nd in which you inform us that you have received the books sent on November 5th, but that the 200 greeting cards sent on September 11th never reached you. We are extremely surprised to hear this, and regret exceedingly that you did not inform us somewhat earlier, as we could then have made an investigation. I question whether at this time we may get any satisfaction regarding the package.

"We are very pleased to send you books, but would like to have a report of what books, reproductions, postcards, etc., you now have on hand, so that we can judge more effectively as to the sending of books in the future. We should appreciate it if this report would state what books have been sold, how many of each, and the present status of your stock.

"In connection with our request made in a previous letter regarding the obtaining of estimates on printing a book similar to American Artists in France, Miss Grant also asks that you endeavor to obtain for us an estimate on the cost of printing our books in Austria and Germany. We should appreciate having these figures at the very earliest opportunity, especially those applying to France if you are not able to get the other figures.

"We were surprised to learn that you received two less copies of Adamant than we listed in our record to you, as I recall personally packing the required number, but we have forwarded two additional ones to you some days ago, which we trust will reach you safely.

"We are hoping to have at your earliest convenience the record of the books on hand in Paris, as well as the figures on manufacturing our volumes in France, Germany and Austria.

"With appreciation for any assistance you may give us in this

matter, I remain,

"Yours sincerely

(Secretary)"

Although supplementary letters asking for the record of stock were sent Dr. Chklaver on January 13th, 30th, March 11th, and May 2nd, we finally received the report only on May 20th.